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10th November 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents 
 
I am writing to update you on some forthcoming staff changes, effective from the beginning 
of the Spring Term, January 2024. We are excited to announce that Miss Brown will be 
seconded as Acting Head of School for Annecy Catholic Primary School, in Seaford; this is a 
temporary arrangement for two terms and Miss Brown will return to St Joseph’s in 
September. This is a great opportunity for Miss Brown, both personally and for her career, 
and is a testament to her strength as a leader. Miss Brown is a very talented teacher and 
much loved member of the team here at St Joseph's and we will miss her over the next 6 
months. 
 
I would like to reassure parents that we will be appointing a teacher to work alongside Mrs 
Silva Carvalho, effective from the beginning of January 2024. Your child’s education and 
wellbeing continue to be our top priority and we will update you once we have made a 
successful appointment. 
 
I am sure you will join us in wishing Miss Brown the very best in her well-deserved 
secondment. I know she will be as much of an asset to Annecy as she is to us here. 
 
We look forward to welcoming her back to the St Joseph’s family in September. 
 
 
 
Mrs C Walker  Mrs T Barnard & Mrs H Bilton 
Headteacher  Co-Chairs of Governors 
 
 

 
 
 


